
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
Greetings one and all: 

 

The April meeting was held at the Rancho Cordova Elk’s Lodge on April 11th , with 50 members attending 

including our newest member Steve Sundin. Welcome Steve!  

 

Our guest speaker was Arden Mall’s Security Manager, Steve Reed and his video guru, Nick Novo who  

presented an over-all view of the mall’s newest security equipment and how it performs to make the mall  

safer for those who visit. Steve’s presentation included the new conduct standards for, no “hoodies” worn on 

the head while in the mall and no saggy pants that expose under garments or backsides. One video clip  

however, exhibited a man ignoring the dress code rules as he streaked through the mall. Thank you, Steve and 

Nick! 

 

Gil Magness had his trailer in the Lodge’s parking lot to transport donation items to Sherry Matranga’s house 

for the annual Folsom Garage Sale to be held on April 21st.  Sherry is asking 711 members for help with 

set-up preparation on Friday, April 20th , and sale assistance on Saturday, April 21st.  Please contact Sherry if 

you can help out. Any time you can give is greatly appreciated.  

 

There are two golf tournaments coming up on May 5th. Perko’s Cafe is sponsoring Rosemont High School 

sport programs and Cordova Moose Lodge is sponsoring the food locker. For details on the Perko’s tourna-

ment you can contact Rich Madrigal (366-5909) or Jessica (949-3263) and for the Moose’s tournament you 

can contact Tim Peart (638-4046) or Tracy Harris (849-5579).  

 

Gil Magness provided information on U.S District Judge Kimberly Mueller’s 

refusal to dismiss the Sacramento County retired employees lawsuit. We will 

try to inform you of current information in the monthly newsletters or you 

can go to SCREA’s web site at www.saccountyretirees.com. 

  

Please remember to RSVP and pre-pay by May 6th , for the annual BBQ 

and Range qualification shoot on May 16th. This year the seating and lunch 

will be served on the lawn area near the portable classrooms on range #1. 

There will be more seating room available under shade trees and pop-up tents 

and I’m told the area is a lot quieter.  

See you at the BBQ ,    Judy 

IN THIS ISSUE: 

Presidents Message 1 

2012 Club Officers 2 

Birthdays 2 

Meeting  Minutes 3 

Our Next Meeting  4 

   711711711   CLUBCLUBCLUB   
NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER   

W W W . 7 1 1 C L U B . O R G  

May  2012 

http://www.saccountyretirees.com


 711 NEWSLETTER Page 2 

 
1.  Richard Madrigal & Paul DeRouen 

 

2. Charles Fosha 

 

3. Robert Samaniego & Robert Grout 

 

5. Ben Cox,  Robert Humphrey & 

 Bill Hull 

 

7. Braxton Bonner, Ken Rawlinson &  

 Ted Voudouris 

 

8.  Jarit Beck & Jim Burton 

 

11. William O’Connor 

 

12. Ken Leal & Del Skaggs  

 

13. Elwood Youman 

 

14. Charles Lushbaugh 

 

 

May Birthdays 

President 

Judy Denton 

(916) 383-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Vice President 

Bill O’Connor 

(916) 483-7557 

williamo@winfirst.com 

Secretary 

Marilyn Siefker 

(916) 961-4766 

Phillipmarilyn@aol.com 

Treasurer 

Frank Davidson 

(916) 362-6192 

Frankdavidson@prodigy.net 

10207 Rinda Drive 

Rancho Cordova, CA 95670 

Sergeant At Arms 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

Board of Directors: 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontier.net 

Sherry Matranga 

(916) 983-7687 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Paul Schmalz  

(916) 966-2203 

sunkuda@cwnet.com 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 684-5344 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Past President 

Sam Gault 

(916) 253-3748 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 
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711 Club Officers 

SHERRY’S  711 GARAGE SALE 

SATURDAY, APRIL 21st  

 

Sherry would like to remind everyone that the 711 Garage Sale will be here 

Saturday, April 21st.  Please make arrangements to get your donations to Sherry 

Matranga’s house for the annual Folsom Garage Sale. 

 

Sherry is asking 711 members for help with set-up preparation on Friday, April 

20th , and sale assistance on Saturday,  April 21st.  Please contact Sherry if you 

can help out. Any time you can give is greatly appreciated.  

 

Any questions, contact Sherry Matranga. 

  

 

 

15. Robert Radford & Linda Baker 

16. Lee Pease, William Purcell &  

 Dennis Schmidt 

 

17. Larry Chapman 

  

18. Robert E. Smith 

 

21. Evelyn Ayres 

 

23. Frank Davidson 

 

25. Ronald  Root 

 

27. Jean Ezell & Ed Yenick 

 

29. David Evans & Brian Banning 

 

30. Gene Chapman, Carla Hanks &  

 Jim Whitwell 
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: April 11, 2012   Location: Rancho Cordova Elks Club 

 

Meeting was called to order at 11:45 am by President Judy Denton . 

“Pledge of Allegiance” was recited by all present. 

Judy asked for a moment of silence in memory of Gene Bradley and Wayne Benner 

Lunch was served at: 12:00 pm. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers      Board of Directors 

 

_X_ President Judy Denton   X_ Sherry Matranga 

_X_ Vice President: Bill O’Connor   X_ Clem Meier 

_X_ Treasurer: Frank Davidson   NP Larry Jarvis 

_X_ Secretary: Marilyn Siefker   X_ Paul Schmaltz 

_X_ Sgt. at Arms: Kathy Shannon    X_ Walt Horne  

_X_ Past President: Sam Gault    X_ Barbara Smith 

 

General Members Present: 49   New Members: Steve Sundin 

Guests: Retired Sacramento City Police Detective Steve Reed and Nick Novo. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Frank Davidson reported the balances in all accounts.  

Minutes from last meeting: Reading of the March Minutes was waived. 

 

New Business: 

Our guest speaker was Retired SPD Detective Steve Reed, now the head of security for Arden Fair Mall.  He provided an update on 

mall security.  Through Steve’s efforts Arden Fair Mall has a state-of- the- art security camera system.   The mall has two vehicles 

equipped with camera systems capable of reading license plates and identifying if a car is reported as a stolen vehicle.  He also 

implemented a “dress code” for the mall. No hoodies or saggy pants exposing underwear or, even worse, one’s back side. 

 

There are two golf tournaments scheduled for May 5th.  One sponsored by Perko’s benefitting Rosemont High School, contact Rich 

Madrigal at 336-5909 and one sponsored by the Cordova Moose Lodge benefitting the Food Locker contact Tim Peart at 638-4046. 

 

Gil Magness provided an update of the lawsuit filed by SCREA against Sacramento County.  U.S. District Judge Kimberly Mueller 

denied the County’s motion to dismiss.  For more information check the SCREA’s web site at www.saccountyretirees.com. 

 

Old Business: 

Sherry Matranga reminded the membership of our annual garage sale that will be held April 21, 2012.  She has a covered trailer 

available today for garage sale items.   She also passed around a sign-up sheet asking for volunteers to work on the garage sale. 

 

Judy reminded the members that the Range Bar-B-Q will be the 3rd Wednesday, May 16th.  

Please RSVP to Frank Davidson by May 6th.  Lunch will be $15 and must be paid in advance. The first qualifying line will start at  

8 am.  

 

Sunshine Report: 

Larry Stamm reported that “Get Well” cards were sent to Jim Ezell and Walter Mott.  A “Thinking of You” card was sent to Carl 

Hicks and sympathy cards were sent to the family of Wayne Benner,  Gene Bradley and to Mike and Bill Hash who lost their 

mother. 

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches at the June meeting were won by Lee Harms, Ernie Owen and Kenny Hartrum. 

 

Meeting adjourned at:  2:00p.m.  Next Meeting: May 16, 2012  

 

Minutes Submitted by:  Marilyn Siefker,  Secretary 
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Our Next Meeting  -  May 16, 2012 
 

May 2012 Range Day shoot and Bar-B-Que   

Kenneth Royal Range 

SEE INFORMATION ABOVE 

THE LUNCH MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE  by May 6th 

 
RSVP to Frank Davidson, frankdavidson@prodigy.net or 916-362- 6192.  

To R.S.V.P. to eat - send me a check to 711 club c/o F. Davidson, 10207 Rinda Dr. Rancho 

Cordova, CA 95670. When I get the check I will put you on the list. 
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May 2012 Range Day shoot and Bar-B-Que  

This is for paid members of the 711 Club.  

This is a reminder that the annual range day will be held on May 16th, 2012, at the Kenneth 
Royal Range.  

As usual the range qualifications will start about 0830 and continue until about noon.  

Bring your own weapon, and a holster.  You must shoot from a holster. You will be qualifying 
for both in-state and out of state carry with one 20 round session. Ammo is furnished for  
common calibers.  

The Lunch will be catered by Mike Garcia and the Tai-Mex catering. The menu is as follows;  

Triple meat combo, Tri Tip,  Kailua Pork(pineapple & ginger), and Smoked Chicken, Rice with 
Mango, Green Beans with Mushrooms, Tai Pasta, Salad, Rolls and Garcia’s own BBQ sauce.  

The price will be $15.00 and will include sodas and cold water.  

THE LUNCH MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE DUE TO NO SHOWS.  

Frank must have a R.S.V.P. before May 6th, 2011, to give to the cook and the range. I need to 
know if you are going to shoot even if you are not planning on eating.   

RSVP to Frank Davidson, frankdavidson@prodigy.net or 916-362- 6192.  

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

http://us.mc1817.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=frankdavidson@prodigy.net
http://us.mc1817.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=frankdavidson@prodigy.net

